Comments of the Los Angeles Department of Water and Power (LADWP) on the Draft Report of the Utility Distribution Companies (UDCs) on:

DIRECT ACCESS WORKSHOP ON LOAD PROFILING

5.2   Customers with maximum demands between 20 KW and 50 KW

Comment:  LADWP believes that using load profiles is an option that allows residential, small-commercial and small-industrial customers to participate in direct access. The California Public Utilities Commission decision (D. 97-05-040) sets the cut–off for load profiling at 20 KW to correlate with AB 1890’s definition of small-commercial and small-industrial customers.  The UDCs recommend for the first year, using load profiles that correspond to current rate class segments in order to facilitate wide spread participation in direct access.  However, the 20 KW cut off and the use of current rate class segments may not always coincide.  At LADWP, the break point for the A-1 Rate Schedule (Small General Service) is 30 KW.  Imposition of a 20 KW cut-off would have two adverse impacts.  Approximately 8,000 accounts on the A-1 Rate Schedule would not be eligible for load profiling.  Also, the A-1 load research sample was constructed with the break point of 30 KW. Removal of those accounts in the sample with a demand of 21 KW to 30 KW could possibly reduce the statistical integrity of the remaining A-1 sample.  LADWP recommends that the raising the cut-off to 30 MW or criteria be included that permits flexibility in determining participation in the load profiling option. This matter will be the topic of a meeting tentatively scheduled for June 26, 1997. 

6.2    Interim segmentation schemes for 1/1/98

Comment: LADWP agrees with the consensus that implementation of load profiling on January 1, 1998 necessitates use of the existing load research data and segments based on existing rate classes.  The UDCs’ load research and rate class profiles are the only means for a January 1, 1998 implementation. Many of the Workshop participants expressed concerns that use of current rate class segments might result in significant load profiling errors and substantial shifting of costs.  Any exceptions from use of the current rate class segments should meet the following criteria. First, it must be demonstrated that using the rate class load profile results in substantial cost shifting.  Further segmentation may then be appropriate but only where it can be demonstrated that the segment’s load profile is significantly different from the rate class load profile.  That is if the segment’s load profile were significantly different such that the segment’s costs would be shifted to others or were the segment to be place at a cost disadvantage.  For example, if a segments had unusually high consumption during the peak hours (a significant difference that can be measured) or to the contrary have unusually low energy consumption during the peak hours and high consumption during off-peak hours.  Second, a load profile, offered as a substitute for a rate-class load profile, must satisfy the same criteria as the rate class load profile.   

